THE TOWN OF GRANBY
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
December 22, 2020

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and
opened at 6:30 pm.

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD

Those in attendance were: Chief Wishart, Lt. O’Grady, Gene Os, Nancy Jenks, Ali Jordan.

1. Board signed the following:
Timesheet for Colleen
Money turnover sheet
Purchase request for office envelopes, labels & paper towels
Bill for Stericycle
2021 License renewals for:
Dickinson’s Apple Barn- Retail Food
CVS- Retail Food & Milk
RZ Granby Convenience (BP Station) —Retail Food, Milk & Tobacco
Center Pharmacy — Retail Food
Sapowsky Farms- Retail Food, & Milk
Immaculate Heart of Mary- Church & Special Events
First Presbyterian Church-Church & Special Events
Council on Aging — Food Establishment over 25 seats
Sage Dining at the MacDuffie School- Food Establishment & Milk
Something Special Catering- Catering License
Gary Construction — Installer’s License
IMP Landscaping & Construction- Installer’s License
Wind River Environmental — Hauler’s License
Clean Septics — Hauler’s and Installer’s License
River Drive Excavating — Hauler’s & Installer’s License
Well Permit for corner of South & East St.

2. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for
December 8, 2020.

3. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 286 Batchelor Street submitted by Greg
Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the report as a pass.

4. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 169 Chicopee Street submitted by Neil
Jackson of J & P Engineering Services. The Board received the report as a pass.

5. The complaint regarding vehicles at 242 State Street was discussed. Lee provided
information but abstained from the discussion or decision. The Board closed the case
as two of the three vehicles have been removed from the property and the tractor has a



dry crank case. The tractor will remain in that location at the owner’s discretion. Lee
stated that the soil under all three vehicles was examined by Alan Weiss, a soil
scientist and determined to be free of any contamination that could have been released
from the vehicles.

6. Nancy Jenks was present to discuss COVID issues. Nancy and the Board discussed a
clearance letter. The Board agreed the clearance to return to school should be in
written form. The schools will be remote the week after New Year’s with the special
needs students engaging in face to hybrid instruction with extra screening of the
involved families. The Board supported this decision.

7. Chief Wishart, Lt. O’Grady and Gene Os were present to discuss the COVID-19
vaccinations for first responders. The state is working on a distribution plan but
nothing is set up yet. Dick spoke with Sharon Hart of South Hadley BOH about two
possible locations for distribution, Beers and Story Funeral Home or the Second
Baptist Church on Rt 202. The state may choose a central location such as UMASS.
Gene will be following up with Sharon on the 23",

8. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on January 5, 2021 via
conference call/zoom.

9. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
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